
 

 

UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 113 

Board of Education office    Preparing Kids, Shaping the Future 

1619 South Old HWY 75  

Sabetha Kansas 66534 
 

Special BOE Meeting, Tuesday, March 31, 2020 6:00 PM 

Held at the Sabetha BOE office, 1619 S. Old Hwy 75, Sabetha, KS 

 

Board President Ed Reznicek called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  Board members present in person 

were Kent Saylor, Jim Scoby, and Dr. Jeff DeMint.  Ed Reznicek, Ann Shaughnessy, Kathy Lippert, and 

Leslie Scoby participated by video conferencing.  Superintendent Todd Evans and Board Clerk Deb 

Damman were also present, and Mrs. Jennifer Gatz attended by video conferencing.  The meeting was 

streamed live from an advertised link through YouTube Live. 

 

Motion was made by Kathy Lippert, seconded by Kent Saylor, to change the location of the April 13, 

2020 regular BOE meeting from Axtell to Sabetha.  Motion carried 7-0. 

 

Motion was made by Kathy Lippert, seconded by Leslie Scoby, to approve the Resolution of the Board 

Regarding Wage Payments during Emergency School Closings.  Motion carried 7-0.  The Resolution is 

attached and becomes part of these minutes. 

 

Motion was made by Kathy Lippert, seconded by Ann Shaughnessy, to approve the Continuous Learning 

Plan and waiver for the mandated 1,116 hours.  Mr. Evans commented that the Board Office hours would 

be from 8:00 – 10:00 a.m.  He also said that there are no plans to have kids in the school buildings and no 

face-to-face instruction is currently scheduled, although it may be needed in special situations.  Mrs. Gatz 

demonstrated how COVID-19 related information can be found on the USD 113 website.  The Board then 

approved the motion 7-0. 

 

At 6:24 p.m., motion was made by Kathy Lippert, seconded by Dr. Jeff DeMint, to adjourn.  Motion 

carried 7-0. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

_____________________________    _____________________________ 

Board President       Board Clerk 




